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————————————————————–————————————————————————————————————— 

Calendar of Events 2025 

Thurs 13 February 1900 PBPS ExComm Mtg.    

    (Virtual) 

Sat 15 February 1800  Valen#nes Dinner & Dance 

    Riverhead Moose Lodge,  

2-9 February 2025  USPS Annual Mee#ng 

    Rosen Plaza, Orlando 

Fri 28 February 1900  D3 Council Mee#ng  

    Melville Marrio�  

Thurs 13 March 1900 PBPS  PBPS ExComm Mtg.    

    Riverhead Moose Lodge 

Fri 14 March 1900  D3 Orienta#on Mtg 

    Venue TBD  

Thurs 20 March 1900  PBPS ELECTION Mtg.   

    Myles On Main, Main St. Riverhead 

Sunday 23 March 8:30-5:30 ABC COURSE 

    Riverhead Moose Lodge 

Fri/Sat 28 & 29  D3 Spring Conference & COW 

    Melville Marrio�  

Good and Welfare  

Con nued Prayers for Healing and Health to: 

Pat Blanchard, Steve Burke, Jeff McArthur,  

John & Anita Mar nelli, Glen Sherman. 

                              Remembering: 

Our Members &  Dear Friends Who Crossed The Bar in 2024 

Donald Alfano, S 

                                 Ellen Wiederlight, AP 

                              Deborah Ze5l, S 

                          MaryAnn Matlak  & Barbara Rollins 
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Executive Committee 

2024-2025 

 

Commander 

Diane Sherman, P 

Riverhead                       C: 631-877-0510 

diane@happycove.com 

 

Lieutenant Commanders 

Executive Officer 
Peter Young, SN 

Mattituck                     C: 631-252-3580                 

           yuriyoung @optonline.net 

 
Administrative Officer 

(OPEN POSITION)                           

 

 

Educational Officer 
Helen Horton,,AP         H: 631-779-3236 

Aquebogue           C: 631-523-7889 

                              hahbreeze@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer 
John Martinelli, S          H: 631-924-7390 

Middle Island                C:  516-729-7838   

johnm@owenpetersen.com 

 

Secretary 
Virginia Gilmore, S        H-631-288-5622 

Westhampton Beach       C-631-830-7971 

                 teajinwhb@gmail.com                          

 

 

Members at Large 

P/C Larry Hynes, SN 

1st Lt.Vince Mauceri, JN 

Stf/C Glen Sherman, P 

P/C Fred Smith, JN-ON 

Lt. Robert Smith, P 

(1 open position) 

Articles and/or advertisements 

in this publication do not reflect 

USPS policy or position unless 

so designated. 

 

We encourage squadron members to 

contribute to this publication. 

All articles must be received by the 

18th of each month to be considered 

for publication in the following 

month’s issue. 

Publication Committee 

 

This Month’s Guest Editors 
 

Glen & Diane Sherman, P 

Riverhead                       C: 631-877-0510 

diane@happycove.com 
 
Webmaster 
Stf/C Glen Sherman, P 

Riverhead                       C: 516-312-2167 

glen@happycove.com 
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Ship's LoG HAPPY BIRTHDAY To 
FEBRUARY 

Michael Bivona 8th           Maxwell Gardner 24th 

 MARCH 

Celeste Kime Flick 9th     Elizabeth McArthur 23rd 
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   As I write to you, Glen and I are once again, prepar-

ing to leave for the USPS Mee+ng in Orlando, Flori-

da. We are excited to go for many reasons. We’ll get 

to spend +me with some of our old and new friends, 

we’ll learn some new skills and we’ll beam with pride 

as our Secretary Jinny Gilmore becomes a Life Mem-

ber, with 25 Merit Marks. CONGRATULATIONS  

JINNY!!! It brings us joy to represent you. Her Award 

will be presented to Jinny at the D3 Spring Confer-

ence Saturday March 29th. Please come and join Jinny !!! 

With each new year, we con+nue to face new challenges, but I 

am forever hopeful because many of you are willing to con+nue to as-

sist our squadron, and others will step forward to assume new tasks and 

responsibili+es. There are s+ll many jobs to fill and many ways to assist. 

Please, Please, Please Help!!! We Need to Elect New Officers and Mem-

bers at Large in March. All Posi+ons Need to be filled. Let’s Talk !!! 

We will celebrate our squadron’s 86
th

 anniversary on Sunday 

May 4
th

 this year. PUT THAT DATE ON YOUR CALENDAR! Come and lend 

your hands and hearts and join us in our journey this year. If you have 

an hour or two, call XO Peter Young and volunteer at a Boat Show. Will 

you join SEO Helen Horton and our team at our First ABC Course of the 

year at the Riverhead Moose Lodge on Sunday 23 March, either as a 

student, proctor or Instructor ??? Join our members at the D3 Orienta-

+on Mee+ng on Friday 14 March, the Spring Conference and Change of 

Watch on Saturday, 29 March, Honor our members at the D/3 Memorial 

Service on Sunday, 6 April in Babylon. Con+nue to check our website for 

all updated classes, seminars and events. Call Bob SanAngelo if you 

need a new 2025 VSC decal, or want to help the squadron as an examin-

er. That decal shows our commitment to the public. 

Now that Brianna’s Law is in FULL EFFECT, we expect a very busy 

year for PBPS and our sister squadrons. WE NEED YOU ALL !!! How will 

YOU help in 2025 ??? 

 

Be a Beacon - Let Your Light Shine !! 

Cdr Diane Sherman, P  

Commander’s Report 
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     Happy February & March to all PBPS members 

and families. We are conduc+ng an ABC Class on 

Sunday March 23, 2025 at the Riverhead Moose 

Lodge. This is a ONE day, all day class and we need all 

hands on deck ..... 

     Registra+on will begin at 8 am. Instruc+on begins 

promptly at 8:30am and concludes following the 

proctored exam at approximately 5:30 pm. The 

MOOSE is providing the facility, free of charge, lunch and drinks for all. 

Books will be made available to students ahead of +me (aKer they have 

paid online), so that they can begin to read/study prior to class. Com-

mander Diane Sherman will be available to do this, but let’s all pitch in 

to help. We appreciate any amount of +me you can share that day, large 

or small. Please reply to Helen with your response and your availability 

ASAP. We need answers quickly.   

     Thank You for your willingness to share your +me and talent. If you 

have specific Chapters/Sec+ons you prefer to teach, please let us know 

that as well. Any topic is helpful. We will develop a schedule as soon as 

we have your responses ... More hands make light work. 

     My contact info is on the inside back cover. As always, for more info, 

visit Peconic Bay Power Squadron at h�p://www.pbps.us/educa+on/

schedule. 
 

Safe Boa+ng Through Educa+on                       Lt/C Helen Horton, AP, SEO  

Education Officer’s Report 

NEO Chuck Wells & Cdr Diane at the D3 Fall 

Conference in Nov.    Photos by Glen Sherman 
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Above & Below: Peconic Bay Members and Associates, along with D/C John Pergola, 

Donna Young and Santa, enjoy a Fabulous Holiday Brunch at The Birchwood of Polish 

Town Restaurant in Riverhead.                                                       Photos by Glen Sherman 
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Above: Dinner and a Sing-a-long with our friends from Patchogue Bay Power Squadron 

at our joint Holiday Party.                                         Photos by Fred Smith & Glen Sherman 

Below:  Toys collected for those in need at our Holiday Brunch. Toys were donated to 

CAST of Southold, to distribute to East End Families.                Photos by Glen Sherman 
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Executive Officer’s Report 

To all our Members, Spring is around the corner and 

it’s almost +me to think about planning the boa+ng 

season. It’s a good +me of year to look over your 

safety equipment and see what addi+onal equip-

ment you may need, in order to have a safe and en-

joyable boa+ng season. Each month our Na+onal Headquarters, sends 

out to all our members through email, safe boa+ng +ps through the 

COMPASS. It’s got a lot of good informa+on that we should all look over 
it. It’s also a good +me to start planning, if you’re going on a boa+ng va-
ca+on this year. I know our Past Commander Steve Burke is planning on 
a Boa+ng Vaca+on with Friends from his Marina to Rhode Island. It looks 
like it’s going to be a good trip. 
      In our Educa+on Department, we are offering a one day ABC Course 
at the RIVERHEAD MOOSE LODGE on Sunday March 23, 2025 (See the 
Flyer). We will also have an ABC course in May at PORT OF EGYPT MA-
RINE in Southold. Have YOU taken this 8 hour course and Exam yet? Do 
YOU have your Card and Cer+ficate? As of January 1, 2025, IT IS NOW A 
MANDATORY NYS LAW, if you are pilo+ng under Power. If you have not 
taken it, SIGN UP NOW!!!  If you’d like to help out our Educa+on Depart-
ment by teaching, assis+ng or proctoring parts of this course, we are AL-
WAYS looking for help. I believe we are going to have a very busy year to 
keep our waterways safe. 
      REMEMBER, this is your Squadron. PLEASE stay involved. Our Com-
mander and Bridge are working hard to keep us together. SAFETY is all 
our responsibility. 
Lawrence J. Hynes, Safety Officer                          LHcruising@gmail.com       
       631-740-0710  

Safety Report 
 

P/C Larry Hynes, SN 

Below: Friends Julio & MaryBeth bring Santa to Riverhead for 

the Town Tree Ligh+ng.                                Photo by Fred Smith 
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Below:  Food collected by Members, Families and Associates of Peconic Bay Power 

Squadron at our November Dinner at Villa Paul.  All food and monetary contribu+ons 

were donated to BLAZE Church in Riverhead. In partnership with them, over 150 fami-

lies were served within the  Riverhead School District              Photo by Glen Sherman 

Squadron Elections  

Your Squadron selects its officers and other elected leaders via a dem-

ocratic manner. This year, the annual meeting will be in person on 

Thursday, 20 March 2025, at MYLES ON MAIN Restaurant in River-

head. The Meeting will begin @ 1900 hrs. Elections will be conducted to 

select the Bridge Officers and also the Members of the Executive Com-

mittee (members at large). In addition, members of the Audit, Rules and 

Nominating Committees will be elected. The proposed slate of candi-

dates will be sent out to our membership, for the purpose of notification 

to the general membership prior to the election, as required in the 

squadron Bylaws, Article 9, Section 9.3. Please note: There are OPEN 

positions. Any active squadron member, as provided for in Section I 1.1, 

can nominate other candidates. Under our Bylaws, a member wishing to 

place in nomination, a candidate or candidates, must document this ac-

tion by a written petition to the Squadron Secretary. The petition must 

be signed by at least 5 active members and must be filed with the Sec-

retary at least 15 days prior to the election. The Secretary in turn, must 

notify the membership of candidates nominated in this manner, at least 

7 days prior to the election. Finally, it should be noted that Section 9.7 

of our Bylaws requires that a minimum of 10 percent of our current 

membership needs to be present at the meeting in order to constitute a 

quorum. We are at approximately 54 members now, so a minimum of 5 

active members needs to be present. Thank You,  



10 

United States Power Squadrons
®
 

www.americasboatingclub.org 

In Memorium 

 

This month, we remember Deborah A Zettl, S, who crossed the bar on 

October 12th 2024. She was 69 years old and a 28 year member of the 

United States Power Squadrons, America’s Boating Club, with 13 Merit 

Marks. Debbi & Mark first joined Peconic Bay Power Squadron on No-

vember 11, 1997. She took Seamanship in 1998. Debbi and Mark loved 

boating, loved Long Island, and loved spending this last decade in 

North Carolina. 

 Debbi enjoyed the friendship and support of the members of our 

squadron. She would keep in touch with everyone as she served the 

squadron for many years as the Good and Welfare Chairman. Mark 

served our squadron faithfully as Secretary. They remained members of 

our squadron when they moved to North Carolina. 

We fondly remember Debbi. We ask you to keep her, Mark and their 

family in your prayers and in your hearts. We will miss you. You ran the 

race, you fought the good fight. 

If anyone would like to send a card or note, please send it to Mark Zettl, 

209 Shell Castle Lane, Vandemere, NC 28587 

God Bless you all, Cdr Diane M. Sherman, P  

 

Below: Members, Associates and Friends enjoy Pre-Thanksgiving Fes+vi+es at Villa Paul 

Restaurant in Hampton Bays.                                                            Photo by Glen Sherman                                                          
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Come and Join us at both of these FUN and AMAZING 

EVENTS !!!  Your Squadron will pay for Lunch. Come see 

Jinny Gilmore receive her LIFE MEMBER AWARD ! 
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